
MSAD #55 
 

ANNUAL NOTIFICATION 
OF 

ASBESTOS-CONTAINING BUILDING MATERIALS 
 
 
MSAD # 55 has inspected all school buildings for the presence of suspect asbestos-containing 
building materials in accordance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) 
EPA 40 CFR 763.  A written plan for the management of these materials has been maintained by 
Atlantic Environmental Contractors, Inc. of Lewiston, Maine. 
 
The AHERA Management Plan is available for inspection by the general public at the 
Superintendent’s Office.  The plans may be inspected during normal office hours, an appointment 
should be made.  Copies of the plans can be provided at a cost of 15 cents per page. 
 
The Management Plan is a guidance document outlining operational procedures designed for the 
proper maintenance and safety of all people who work, study, or are otherwise present in any of 
the following facilities: 
 

Sacopee Valley High School        Baldwin Consolidated   
 
          
The facilities listed above have known asbestos materials and are bi-annually inspected for 
change in condition during six-month periodic surveillance’s conducted every January and June.  
Any questions or concerns should be addressed to Mr. Mark Howland, LEA Asbestos 
Coordinator, 207.625.2490 
 


